
Mr. Troy Via, Chief Operation Officer
  and Vice President Utility Operations
Omaha Public Power District
Fort Calhoun Station
Mail Stop FC-2-4
9610 Power Lane
Blair, NE 68008

SUBJECT: FORT CALHOUN STATION, UNIT NO. 1 – REVIEW OF LICENSE 
AMENDMENT REQUEST TO ADD LICENSE CONDITION TO INCLUDE 
LICENSE TERMINATION PLAN REQUIREMENTS – REQUEST FOR 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION (EPID L-2021-LIT-0000)

Dear Troy Via:

By letter dated August 3, 2021 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System
[ADAMS] Accession No. ML21271A178), as supplemented by letter dated January 13, 2022
(ADAMS Accession No. ML22034A602), Omaha Public Power District submitted a license 
amendment request for Fort Calhoun Station, Unit No. 1 (FCS). The proposed amendment 
would add License Condition 3.D to include License Termination Plan (LTP) requirements.

To support the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff’s technical review of the LTP 
license amendment request pursuant to the regulations in Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations 
(10 CFR) Part 50, please provide the additional information described in the enclosure. The 
NRC developed this set of requests for additional information using the regulations in 
10 CFR 50.82 and the related guidance in NRC Regulatory Guide 1.179, Revision 2, “Standard 
Format and Content of LTPs for Nuclear Power Reactors,” NRC NUREG-1700, Revision 2, 
“Standard Review Plan for Evaluating Nuclear Power Reactor License Termination Plans,” and 
NRC NUREG-1757, Volume 2, Revision 2, “Consolidated Decommissioning Guidance - 
Characterization, Survey, and Determination of Radiological Criteria,” in its review of the 
application.

December 30, 2022

https://adamswebsearch2.nrc.gov/webSearch2/main.jsp?AccessionNumber=ML21271A178
https://adamswebsearch2.nrc.gov/webSearch2/main.jsp?AccessionNumber=ML22034A602
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We request that the supplemental information requested above be provided within 30 days from 
the date of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact me at (301) 415-6634 or 
Jack.Parrott@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

Jack D. Parrott, Senior Project Manager
Reactor Decommissioning Branch
Division of Operating Reactor Licensing
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No. 50-285

Enclosure: as stated

cc:  Fort Calhoun Listserv

Becki Harisis, Manager
Office of Radiological Health
Nebraska Department of Health & Human Services

Becki.Harisis@nebraska.gov

Angela Leek, Bureau Chief
Bureau of Radiological Health
Iowa Department of Public Health

angela.leek@idph.iowa.gov

Signed by Parrott, Jack
 on 12/30/22
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